
From: Soura, Christian
To: Cindy Hartley <cahartley7@att.net>
CC: Art Bjontegard <artbjontegard@gmail.com>

Date: 2/20/2013 9:54:42 AM
Subject: RE: Resignation from PEBA board

We're sorry to lose you, but appreciate your service on the board.
 

The resignation letter should be addressed to the Governor at 1205 Pendleton St., Columbia, SC 
29201. As I said on the phone, there are no specific terms or phrases that must appear in the letter - 
we just need it in writing in order to formally declare the position vacant so that the Governor may 
proceed to appoint a successor.
 

Thanks again.
 

Christian
 

Christian L. Soura
 
Deputy Chief of Staff
 

(803) 543-0792
 
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 

-----Original Message-----
 
From: Cindy Hartley [mailto:cahartley7@att.net] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, February 19, 2013 12:00 PM
 
To: Soura, Christian
 
Cc: Art Bjontegard
 
Subject: Resignation from PEBA board
 

Dear Christian - 
 
As I mentioned in my voice mail this morning, I am sorry to inform you that I am resigning from the 
PEBA board. As a governor appointee, if there are other procedures that I need to follow to make this 
change effective, please let me know. I would appreciate your responding back to this email so I 
know you have received it.
 

I can be reached through this email address or at 843-577-6184.
 

With best regards,
 
Cindy Hartley
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